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Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law
Davis County Board of Health Regulations

Proposed Changes to the Housing Regulation
Scott Zigich, Chairman

Findings of Fact:

1. The Davis County Health Department created the current Housing Regulation in February 2013.  

2. The regulation has been an important tool for the Environmental Health Services Division in responding to citizen complaints.               

3. The proposed changes to the Board of Health regulation address two important items that have recently emerged.  The first proposed change will allow 14 days without potable water before closure by the Department.  The second proposed change will add the word “actively” to authorized activities allowed inside a closed unit.  Other proposed minor changes include formatting changes, removing the requirement for air conditioning, and removing the “red tag” investigation process.  
4. The proposed changes to the Regulation are not in conflict with Federal Law, State Statute or Rule.

5. The Board of Health provided a public hearing as required by law.  The hearing was held on June 16, 2015 and comments were received until June 23, 2015. 

≈≈≈

Conclusions of Law:

1. The proposed changes to the Davis County Board of Health’s Housing Regulation, as approved for public hearing at a regularly scheduled Board meeting, have been reviewed and commented on by the general public and interested parties.
2. The proposed changes to the Housing Regulation continue to protect the public’s health.  
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Davis County Board of Health has passed, approved and adopted this regulation this 11th day of August, 2015.

Signed:__________________________
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